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Bulletin  #327 Fresno Branch No. 159 Vol. XXVIII-   No 11 

The Chanticleer 
Date November 14, 2019 

Place Pardini’s Restraurant 

2257 W. Shaw Avenue 

Social Hour11:00 AM  

Luncheon:  12 Noon  

$16  per person 

 

New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  

Program : Gary Lemaster, D-DAY TRIP REVIEW  

Activities Calendar for NOVEMBER 
Date Event Contact 

NOV 4,11,18,25 Whitmer’s Warriors Golf Steve Chase 

NOV 27 Model Railroading  Robert Sexton 

NOV 7,13,21,27 SIR Golf Duke Marshall 

NOV 20 Dine Out Night Ben Tyson 

NOV 5,12,19,26 SIRS Bowling Duke Marshall 

NOV 1,15,29 SIR Bridge Vic Froehmer 

NOV 14 SIRs Luncheon Ron Travis (RSVP) 

NOV TBD History Roundtable Gary Lemaster 

NOV 6,20 9 Hole Golf Charlie Barrett 

NOV 8,22 Pinochle Duke Marshall 

NOV 13 Cigar Aficionado Lee Moy  2PM 

NOV 6,20 Horseshoes Rich Lewis 

NOV 12 Poker Vic Froehmer 

NOV 14 Book Exchange Paul Gabrielson 

CHECKLIST – 2019 LUNCH DATES 
 
November 2019  Thursday Nov 14 
December 219 Thursday Dec 12 – CHRISTMAS LUNCH SIT DOWN  
      [TURKEY & HAM] 

2020 Speakers 
Thursday, January 9, 2020   Cpt. Robert Castillo – Fresno Fire - Status and Safety 
 Thursday, February 13, 2020   Matthew Grundy – Habitat for Humanity 
 Thursday, March 12, 2020 - CORNED BEEF & HASH           
Dr. Chelsey Juarez, Assistant Professor of Anthropology, FSU -  
            Cold Cases and Forensic Pathology  
Thursday, April 9, 2020      SIR 159 30 year celebration  

Early aircraft  throttles had a ball on the end of it, in order to go full  throttle the pilot had to push 

the throttle all the way forward into the wall of the instrument panel. Hence "balls to the wall" for 

going very fast. And now you know the rest of the story.  
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BIG SIR 

The Mission of SIR is to improve the lives of our members through fun activities and events—while making 
friends for life.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I am not sure why we wait until November to thank and honor our veterans, we should be thanking our Veterans 
every day of the year for the many freedoms they afford us.  
 
Every year we look forward to the holidays in the last two months of the year—saluting Veterans, enjoying  
family, friends and the feasts associated with the holidays. I hope all members will join us for the November 
lunch, saluting Veterans and the special December Christmas lunch.  
 
Your Directors have authorized the celebration of our 300th meeting and our 30th year anniversary at our April 
2020 luncheon. Please mark your calendars and make a special effort to attend this luncheon. More information 
will be provided as we get closer to the date. 
  
In reviewing State SIR membership reports as of August 2019, we see that there are 13,246 members in 117 
branches. The report also shows a decrease of 334 members from August 2018—68 branches showed a decrease 
to membership; 8 branches showed no increase or decrease to membership and 41 branches showed an increase in 
membership. Only 12 branches showed more of an increase in membership than our branch.  
 
Why do I mention this? Because it shows that you have a very healthy branch—thanks to you, our members. You 
are the reason we continue to increase our membership—you are the ones bringing in new members. Thank you, 
thank you, thank you. You are the ones willing to serve on the Board; serve as  
officers; head up the activities and serve on committees to make the activities happen.  

 
  Is everything perfect? Probably not, so we need to hear from 
you so that we can improve the imperfections. Don’t be afraid to speak up—we will listen.  
 
  BE A FRIEND AND BRING A FRIEND TO LUNCH  

 FarewellBS(Big Sir)LEWIS 

 With a history of milking jobs for what 

they were worth, 

 BS was his highest post on this earth. 
 
 But now as his reign nears its final bell, 
 
This is our chance to all wish him well. So, farewell and 
thank you to our Mr. Rich Lewis, 
 
 We are all so glad to say that he knew us. 
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LiBIG SIRttle 

 Sorry I missed the Oct.meeting but other commitments had to be attended to, such as a vacation 

to Oregon and Washington, I know it really sounds like a hardship but somebody had to do it and 

I was the lucky one traveling with two ladies and saw some great places. Incidentally it’s the 

same two ladies that I had the privilege of spending almost two weeks with on the trip to Texas.  

   Hope everyone had a great Halloween and for everyone attending the training session on  
October 30th., thank you. 
 
   Don’t you just love the weather change, summer is fun but the heat can get to you but when 
summer comes around again we’ll be glad to have some warm weather again. 
 
  We had a great turnout for the golf lunch, over 50 guys. Great raffle prizes, good food and 
 especially good friends. 

 
  That’s all for now so I’ll have see you at the November luncheon. 
 
                           BE A FRIEND AND BRING A Friend TO 
  THE NEXT Luncheon  

9 HOLE GOLF 
 
“Hey! Charlie Barrett here to remind you about how very pleasant (and inexpensive) it is to stroll 
(or ride) around nine holes of golf at Airways on a fall morning. It is positively charming, satis-
fying, and wholesomely relaxing (unless you chunk every swing like I do).  
  “Join us! The boys moved it up to 9:30 each Wednesday morning of the year, to give us a bit 
more time in the clubhouse.  Affordable golf with invaluable wholesomeness, a doable pace, and 
priceless camaraderie. 
  “I will see you there!” 

During WWII, U.S. Airplanes were armed with belts  of bullets which they would shoot during 

dogfights and on  strafing runs.  These belts were folded into the wing compartments that fed 

their machine guns. These belts measure 27 feet and contained hundreds of rounds of bullets. Of-

ten times, the pilots would return from their missions having expended all of their bullets  on 

various targets. They would say, I gave them the whole nine yards, meaning they used up all of 

their ammunition.  
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   Sons In Retirement, Branch 159 

2020 Membership Assessment 

The assessment is $25. 

You should send your $25 check, made out to SIR 159 to the address below: 

Bruce Corwin 

7334 W. Portals Avenue 

Fresno, California 93723 

Or, you may bring your check beginning with the November luncheon on November 14th. 
Checks are preferred rather than cash. 

If your assessment is not paid by our lunch on February 13th your membership in SIR 159 
may be in jeopardy, unless you contact me or another officer with other arrangements. 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. 

Bruce Corwin 

SIR INC, Branch 159 Treasurer 
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NEWS in the Golfing Community  

 
In October we had some great golfing weather and having moved to a 9:00 am start allowed us to 
sleep in a little later than the summer months as the days cooled. We started the month playing an 
Individual stroke play at Pheasant Run. Flight 1 was won in a tie break by Russ Connrad over Steve 
Herz and Gary Morgan as they all finished with a net 6 under par. Flight 2 went to Dennis Rich 
with an 11 under net 62. Stan Scott took flight 3 with a net 67, while flight 4 Steve Chase won in a 
tie break with an 11 under net 62 over Robert Ying. In our second round of the month at Airways 
Golf Course the three man team of Dennis Rich, Bill Laudig and Steve Chase took the field in a 4-
man scramble with a net 13 under par. From there we traveled to Belmont CC for a 4man@BB 
competition that was won by the team of Jeff Shahbazian, Butch Evans, Dana Hamparzoomian and 
Perry Huffman with a net 28 under par performance. Fron there we ment to Madera Muni for a 
2man alternate shot game with the team of Dennis Rich and Brett Bayley scoring a net 62.5. Finally 
we traveled to Riverside for a novelty game called Miami scramble where the team member whose 
shot is chosen sits out the next shot, all the way through the hole. The team of Mark Hofmann, 
Doug Nowlin, Roger McEvoy, and Bob Rathburn came away with a win. 
  
On October 23rd we had our annual golf awards luncheon moving to the Yosemite Falls Café in 
Granite Park. 57 of our golfers attended. Congratulations to all of our winners, who have been re-
ported here as the year passed. The end of our golf year was September 30, and our final winner 
was Player of the Year , Gerald Peloian who accumulated more points throughout the year than all 
others.  
 
Open renewal period for NCGA membership & handicap begins the 1st of October through the De-
cember luncheon. $45 check made payable to SIR 159 Golf and given to Roger McCoy our Treas-
urer.  
 
In November there is an RV excursion (11th-13th) being planned to Moro Bay. I presently have 17 
golfers and 21total who have indicated they wished to go. How cool would it be for lots of us  
golfers to tie together with the RV’ers. Plenty of rooms at a reasonable price, play Moro Bay GC 
one day and Avila another( aiming at tee time of 10-10:30 each day), hook up for dinner at some-
place like the Great American Seafood Co, gather around a fire pit sip a glass of wine and chat with 
your fellow SIRs in the moonlight at Moro Bay. If YOU are interested in such an outing let me or 
Lee Moy or Alan Barton know.  
 

November’s monthly chairman will be Jeff Shahbazian 495-8780 or jeffshahbazian@gmail.com      
assisted by Bob Moore.  
 
7-Nov Thurs. Ridge Creek 591-2254 9:00 AM Individual  
13-Nov Wed Madera CC 674-2682 9:00 AM 4Man2BB  
21-Nov Thurs. Sherwood 787-2611 9:00 AM Scramble  
27-Nov Wed. Dragonfly 432-3020 9:00 AM 2ManBB  
 
Duke Marshall , Golf Chair. 
 

[See the pictures of the Awards luncheon at the end of the newsletter] 
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October’s Best Bowling  
 

The new year for bowling began September 3. Come and join the fun. This past month Duke  
Marshall and Ed Beier again went up north to Citrus Heights for SIR tournament. They finished 
5th in the A division, while Duke also finished 2nd in the overall for the B division. As I write this 
article five of our branch members are heading to Modesto on November 1st for another  
tournament. They are Alan Barton, Dan Pitta, Hector Leyva, Ed Beier and Duke Marshall. Since 
the start of 2019 we have averaged over 8 bowlers per week. I say to those of you that are not  
making it COME ON DOWN and HAVE SOME FUN! Statistics our kept and posted to the SIR 
159 website on the bowling page. We invite any and all SIR member s to come join us – Tuesday 
afternoons, 1 PM at Bowlero Lanes (formerly Sierra Lanes) at the corner of Blackstone & Sierra. 
Anyone interested, please contact Duke Marshall @ 447-5388 or just show up and we will get you 
started. See you there.  
 
DATE NAME SCORE  
Oct 01 Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 159 573  
2nd Hi Series Joe Huizar 159 464  
Hi Scratch Game Dan Pitta 159 209  
2nd Hi Game Bill Laudig 159 177  
 
Oct 08 Hi Scratch Series Ed Beier 159 663  
Hi Hdcp. Series Dan Pitta 159 692  
Hi Scratch Game Alan Barton 159 229  
Hi Hdcp. Game Duke Marshall 159 247  
 
Oct 15 Hi Scratch Series Hector Leyva 159 568/224  
Hi Hdcp. Series Joe Huizar 159 697  
Hi Scratch Game Duke Marshall 159 215  
Hi Hdcp. Game Dan Pitta 159 236  
 
Oct 22 Hi Scratch Series Hector Leyva 159 638  
Hi Hdcp. Series Ed Beier 159 661  
Hi Scratch Game Duke Marshall 159 245  
Hi Hdcp. Game Dan Pitta 159 240  
 
Oct 29 Hi Scratch Series Alan Barton 159 638/222  
Hi Hdcp. Series Bill Laudig 159 767  
Hi Scratch Game Ed Beier 159 222  
Hi Hdcp. Game Joe Huizar 159 264  

PINOCHLE NEWS  
On October 11th Carl Merz and Duke Marshall took on 
Steve Chase and Bill Laudig in a very close match with 
Chase & Laudig leading by a slin margin as both teams 
approached 500. With the bidder going out, Marshall and 
Merz took the match. On the 25th we again had only one 
table in operation. This time it was Penny Newman and 
Steve Chase vs Dell Kerns and Duke Marshall. Dell and 
Duke came from behind to walk away with the win, in 
 another close match.  
 
The Pinochle group meets every 2nd and 4th Fridays of 
the month, 1 to 3:30 pm and meet at my place for now at 
3434 W Menlo , just off of Sierra & Valentine. When 
playing double deck partners we manage to get in one 
game to 500 and if we have three players single deck cut-
throat to 100 allows for three games. Just about everyone 
comes out a winner on the month. As November turns the 
corner our play dates should be the 8th & 22th. We are 
now inviting wives and SOs to join in. We currently have 
10 Sirs  
members in our group. More are welcome. Contact me, 
Duke Marshall @ 447-5388 if you would like to join us. 

You are invited... 
    Perry Huffman's is being honored through May with a Retrospective Art Show of 
his art career.  
•   Third-Thursday evenings 5:00 To 8:00 in The Fresno Armenian Museum in the 

U.C. Merced building is on 550 E. Shaw Ave. across from Fashion Fair and east of 
Fresno St. 

 
SEE ATTACHED FLYER FOR MORE INFORMATION. 
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Branch 159 Officers, Directors 

   

2019 BRANCH OFFICERS 

    

BIG SIR:  Rich Lewis                       559-392-9950

   

LITTLE SIR:  Dell Kerns            559-277-3971

   

SECRETARY:  Vic Froehmer           559-270-4354

  

ASST. SECRETARY: Carl Merz      559-875-2088

  

TREASURER:  Bruce Corwin          559-375-1689 

ASST. TREASURER:  Brett Bayley 619-507-0357

   

2019 BRANCH DIRECTORS 

   

Roger Deal (HLM) 559-297-7022 

  

Duke Marshall (2019) 559-447-5388 

   

Stuart Poytress (2019 559-298-4323 

  

Gary Morgan (2020) 559-277-1249  

Ron Wilson (2020) 559-960-8294 

  

Steve Chase (2021) 559-252-2600 

 : 

Pete Openshaw (2021) 559-674-7211 

   

   

2019 BRANCH SUPPORT PERSONEL  

ATTENDANCE CHAIRMAN: Ken Lindsay559-284-6486  

CHAPLIN:  Charles Barrett                      559-439-8388 

  

HISTORIAN:  Gary Becker                      559-251-7408  

LIBRARIAN:  Paul Gabrielson  559-269-2030  

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN: John Crawford559-779-2484

  

MEMBER RELATIONS:  Bob Moore 559-322-6909  

NEWSLETTER:  Fred Martinez 559-432-1864  

ROOSTER:     Gary Morgan  559-277-1249  

SUNSHINE:  Charles Barrett   559-439-8388  

  

TELEPHONE CALLERS:  Ron Travis 559-322-1898  

WEB MASTER:  Gary Morgan 559-277-1249  

Picture of 2020 SIR 159 officers.  
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2019 November Anniversaries 

Wife Nickname First Last 

Midge Chuck Charles Barrett 

Michele Joe Joseph Bencivengo 

Rich Richard Colby 

Ida Bruce Corwin 

Marla Stan Stanley Day 

Diane Bill McCallum 

Josie Monte Joe Montejano 

Anita Morris Randy Morris 

Gail Danny Munoz 

Dolores Raymond Porter 

Jody Stuart Poytress 

Chris Terry Schneider 

Pam Jim Wilson II 

Marty Howard Zinn 

2019 November Birthdays 

Nickname First Last 

Chuck Charles Barrett 

Alan Barton 

Bernie BernardCargle 

Carl Freeman 

Paul Gonzales, 

Dana Hamparzoomian 

John Hayes 

Rich Lewis 

Jim Harold Link 

Bill McCallum 

Rick Richard Pezzi 

John Pokorny 

Bill Sahatdjian 

Terry Schneider 

John Shertenlieb 

Steve Whitehead 

Melvin Wyatt 

Rich Richard Zanarini 

Howard Zinn 

Did you know the saying "God   

willing and the creek don't rise" was 

in reference to the Creek Indians 

and not  a body of water? It was 

written by Benjamin Hawkins in the 

late 18th century. He was a politi-

cian and Indian diplomat While in 

the south, Hawkins was requested 

by the President of the U.S. to return 

to Washington. In his response, he 

was said to write, "God  willing and 

the Creek don't rise." Because he      

capitalized the word "Creek", he 

was referring to the Creek Indian 

tribe  and not a body of water 

In George Washington's days, there 

were no cameras. One's image was 

either sculpted or painted. Some 

paintings  of  George Washington 

showed him standing behind a desk 

with one arm behind his back while 

others showed both legs and both 

arms. Prices charged by painters 

were not based on how many     

people were to be painted, but by 

how many limbs were to be paint-

ed. Arms  and legs are 'limbs,'       

therefore  painting them would cost 

the buyer more. Hence the expres-

sion, 'Okay,  but it'll cost you an 

arm and a leg.'  (Artists know 

hands and arms are more difficult 

to paint.)   

As incredible as it sounds, men 

and women took  baths only 

twice a year (May and October). 

Women kept their hair  covered, 

while men shaved their heads 

(because of lice and bugs) and 

wore wigs. Wealthy men could 

afford good wigs made from 

wool. They couldn't wash the 

wigs, so to clean them they 

would carve out a loaf of bread, 

put the wig in the shell, and bake 

it for  30 minutes. The heat 

would make the wig big and 

fluffy, hence the term 'big wig'. 

Today we often use the term 

'here  comes the Big Wig' be-

cause someone appears to be or 

is powerful and wealthy.   

In the late 1700's, many houses consisted of a large room with only one 

chair. Commonly, a long wide board folded  down  from the wall, and was 

used for dining. The 'head of the household' always sat in the chair while 

everyone else ate sitting on the floor. Occasionally a guest, who was usually 

a man, would be invited to sit in this chair during a meal. To sit in the  chair 

meant you were important and in charge. They called the one sitting in the 

chair the 'chair man.' Today in business, we use the expression or title 
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Minutes of SIR Branch # 159  
Branch Executive Committee (BEC) Thursday October 10, 2019 10 am  

At Pardini’s  
 

Present were: Big Sir Rich Lewis, Little Sir Dell Kerns (excused), Secretary Vic Froehmer, As-
sistant Secretary Carl Merz, Treasurer Bruce Corwin, Assistant Treasurer Brett Bayley, and Di-
rectors: Joseph “Duke” Marshall (2019), Stuart Poytress (2019), Gary Morgan (2020), Ron Wil-
son (2020), Pete Openshaw (2021), Steve Chase (2021), and Roger Deal (Hon Dir) total 12 of 
13 for a quorum (at least 7 required). Others present included John, Crawford, Fred Martinez, 
Reg Rosander, Howard Zinn, Rich Colby, Mike Moyle, Allen Baxter, Gary Becker, Rich        
Zanarini, Joe Bencivengo, and others. 
  
Big Sir Rich Lewis at 9:45AM called the meeting to order. Vic Froehmer confirmed a quorum 
was present.  
 
Secretary: Vic Froehmer and Carl Merz’s minutes for September 13, 2019 were approved as 
presented. Motion made, Seconded, discussed and Passed (MSP)  
 
Telephones: Pete Openshaw reported today’s luncheon estimate is 118.  
Attendance: Reported last month’s luncheon had 104 members attend. 
  
Big Sir: Rich announced today’s speaker is Allyson Brooks with Sierra Conservatory.  
 
Treasurer: Bruce Corwin reviewed form 28, Monthly Cash Report October 1 balance $7,289.04 
which includes cash on hand with 211 members. MSP Bruce reported 2019 Annual Spending 
continues being less than budgeted. MSP Budget committee met and decided that annual dues 
and lunch price would remain the same. MSP Coordinating December ladies $20 luncheon are 
Gary Becker and Stuart Poytress, men are invited.  
 
Membership: John Crawford reported that we have 213 members. He requested BEC approval 
of 3 new members #129, #141, #146, 1 member for termination #204. MSP  
 
Old Business: There was a lot of discussion on celebrating 300th lunch on March 12 or 30 years 
on April 9 for branch 159. Motion was made to combine them and celebrate on April 9. John 
Crawford appointed as chairman of a committee to plan luncheon activities. MSP Motion to 
buy 30 year pin with new roster approved by BEC. Vic Froehmer voted no because members 
would not wear them. MSP  
 
New Business: Motion was made to move the member assessment due date deadline from April 
to February. After discussion of November to February collection, it passed with 1 no vote from 
Vic Froehmer because no valid reason was given to move it up 2 months and we may lose 
members. MSP  
 
Sir Officers training is set for October 30. Procedures manual is being updated.  
 
Adjourned at 10:46 AM Secretary Vic Froehmer and Carl Merz  
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NEW MEMBERS APPROVED FOR MEMBERSHIP 10-2019  
 
#129-Mike Tinnin   [no picture] 
5867 N. Leafwood Ave., Fresno, CA 93723 559-313-4599 Email: oktinnin@gmail.com  
 
#146-Larry Hodges  
6706 W. Oak Ave., Fresno, CA 93722 559-974-0127 Email: larry-Hodges@sbcglobal.net  
 
#141-Jeff Boatman  
8165 N. Callisch, Fresno,CA 93720 559-287-9570 Email: hyball22@sbcglobal.net  

Bruce Corwin and Allyson Brooks with assistant 
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT  

Fresno Branch #159, October 10, 2019  
   
ALL DATA AS END OF SEP.  
New Members Inducted:        2 Branch 159  
Terminated:                 0  Meeting # 296th  
 Members:                               213  
  
YTD New Member ( 35)         YTD  Net Membership Change (9)        Ref.204 on 12/31/18  
  
Members to be Terminated(Transferred, Resigned, Deceased) Pending BEC Approval  
#204 – George Rodriques  -  Deceased  
  
New Members to be Inducted pending BEC Approval  
#129-Mike TinninSponsor - #118 – Richard Fimbress  
#146-Larry Hodges              #69 – Javier Rodriguez  
#141-Jeff Boatman              #20 – Mark Hofmann  

      
Candidates approved by board to be “sworn in” when they attend their next Luncheon    
#170-James Meinert      #119- Dale Samuelian  
#123-Mark Graham       #121-Robert Price  
#115- Jerry Najarian     #102-Gerald Peloian  
#109-Carl Freeman       #28-Reg Salsman  
Note  

Respectfully Submitted by,John Crawford   
Membership Chairman  

Personal hygiene left much room for improvement.  As a result, many women and men had        

developed acne scars by  adulthood. The women would spread bee's wax over their facial skin to 

smooth out  their complexions. When they were speaking to each other, if a woman  began to stare 

at another woman's face she was told, 'mind your own bee's wax.' Should the woman smile,  the 

wax would crack, hence the term 'crack a smile'. In addition, when they sat too close to the fire, 

the wax would melt. Therefore, the expression 'losing face.'  

Ladies wore corsets, which would lace up in the front. A proper and dignified woman, as in 

'straight laced' wore  a tightly tied lace. 



12 



13 



14 



15 



16 



17 



18 

   Dine Out Nite

 

 

 

 

   The Old Spaghetti Factory  

                                                          1610 E. Shaw Ave. Fresno, CA 

                                                         November 20, 2019 

                                                         5 PM drink time - 5:30 PM dinner 

                                                          Host Danny and Gail Munoz 

                                                         RSVP Danny 559-905-7656 

                                                          Firm count needed by November 18, 2019 
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